
The front gate will resume operation on Wednesday, May 31, and will be manned from that 
date. All current passes should continue to work. 
 
There are homeowners who do not have car passes and do not have access to the Checkpoint 
system.  For the first 45-60 days we will have a "so� opening".  That means that excep�ons will 
be made to accommodate entrance.  We ask those that do not have access to use the guest line 
and have your license available.  Please be polite to the Statewide staff as they have no control 
on the issuance of passes. 
 
Beginning on Monday, June 5th, passes will be available for purchase.   Click 
 
To obtain a new pass please visit the office of Compass Rose (the new GIB Property 
Management Company), Monday to Friday, from 10am to 2pm, at 9231 Brookwood Ct, Bonita 
Springs.   
 
Please bring with you a driver’s license, proof of residency, or rental/ lease agreement. 
 
Stickers are $50 and transponders are $100.  CHECKS ONLY will be accepted for payment.   
   
The current online Checkpoint system for allowing guest and vendor entry will continue as 
before.  New residents will receive information for app sign in and password at time of 
sticker/transponder purchase. 
 
The Greater Imperial Board wishes to thank residents for their patience during what has been a 
long and very complicated process. 
 


